## **President's Message**

## WICUA'S 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Commemorative Church Service

As we celebrate and commemorate our  $50^{th}$  anniversary, let us pause and look back on the trail we have blazed since the formative years. It was a master stoke when men of wisdom and foresight within our ranks put together their thoughts which ultimately saw to the creation of this noble association.

Since then we have other great leaders who have worked like Trojans, in administering our affairs, thus ensuring the viability of our association. Stalwarts such as Mr.Gerry Gomez, Justice Mr. Rudolph Harper, Mr. John R. Gayle and Mr. Phillip Alleyne are just a few of them. Worthy of mention too are some of our umpires who have attained high and more so world ranking in the field of umpiring. Mr. Steve Bucknor, Mr. Billy Doctrove, Mr. Douglas Sanghue and Mr. Ralph Gosein, they have all made us proud.

We have come a long way. It is instructive that we recognize and appreciate the value of their contribution.

This is a changing world and WICUA has experienced several changes during the passage of time. Constant in our formation and the changes experienced over time has been the role played by the WICB. The WICB has assisted and continues to assist in our overall development. High praises are to be given them for their contribution that has so far enhanced our evolution.

As we worship, in commemoration of this event, in churches located in diverse places, we do summon the love, grace and mercies of the Almighty God to protect and Guide us in our endeavours.

As we strive for excellence let us be determined in our efforts to remain focused at all times.

Helen Keler wrote "Be of good cheer, do not think of today's failures, but of success that may come tomorrow. You have set yourself a difficult task but you will succeed if you persevere; and you will find a joy in overcoming obstacles."

There is much work to be done.

Have a Blessed Day.

Sincerely

**Cecil Fletcher** 

President

**WICUA**